
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

SUBLETTE, KS                                          AUGUST 7, 2017  
   
The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at City Hall at 
7:00 p.m. with Mayor Jery Bailey presiding and the following members of the City 
Council present:   James Barber, Leon Birney, Tom Stoppel and Dylan Shotton.  Also 
present were City Attorney Lynn Koehn, City Superintendent Daylen Elsey, Undersheriff 
Derrick Ploutz and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg.    

Mayor Bailey opened the meeting with a prayer. 

Mayor Bailey opened the public budget hearing at 7:00 p.m.  There were no members of the 
public present to question the budget.  The proposed mill levy for 2018 is 55.288.  A 
motion was made by Councilmember Stoppel, seconded by Councilmember Birney, to 
adopt the budget at the mill levy at 55.288 for 2018.  The motion carried 3-1, with 
Councilmember Shotton voting no.  
  
The minutes of the last regular meeting and special meeting were approved as distributed 
with a motion by Councilmember Stoppel, seconded by Councilmember Barber.  The 
motion carried 4-0. 

Undersheriff Derrick Ploutz gave the monthly law enforcement report for the City.  He 
informed the Council that he accepted a Chief of Police in Sterling and will be leaving 
September 1st.  He thanked the Council for past support. 

City Clerk Trigg presented a Cereal Malt Beverage application from Viviana Longoria. 
Attorney Koehn informed the Council that K.S.A. 41-2703 states that no license shall be 
issued to a person who is not a resident of the county in which the place of business 
covered by the license is located, and has not been a resident of such county for at least 
six months. 
A motion was made by Councilmember Shotton, seconded by Councilmember Birney to 
deny application because applicant does not reside in Haskell County.  The motion 
carried 4-0.   

Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report.  He reported that the County cannot 
seal streets this weekend, due to help sealing is rescheduled for August 18th and 19th.  He 
discussed the completion of the shop roof.  He discussed high water usage for the month.  
The City of Rolla is interested is purchasing our old street sweeper for parts.  A motion 
was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Shotton to sell the 



street sweeper for $2,000.00.   The motion carried 3-1, with Councilmember Barber 
voting no. 

Attorney Koehn informed the Council that he will be gone for the September meeting. 
He informed the Council that he has the deeds ready for Superintendent Elsey to deliver 
and have signed for moving of the alley at North Inman. 

Mayor Bailey informed the Council that the September 4th regular meeting is Labor Day. 
Consequently the regular meeting will be Tuesday, September 5th at 7:00 p.m. 

Councilmember Barber discussed spraying 2-4D in town and being considerate of 
neighbor’s flowers and gardens. 

A motion was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Shotton to 
approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed.  The motion carried 4-0, with 
Councilmember Barber abstaining from Barber Sales and Repair.  
  
Councilmember Barber made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilmember Stoppel.  
The motion carried 4-0. 
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